STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL
Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051

Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

DATE: August 16, 2019

TO: Parties and Intervenors

FROM: Melanie A. Bachman, Executive Director\&Q&)

RE: DOCKET NO. 486 - Tarpon Towers II, LLC application for a Certificate of

Environmental Compatbility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance,
and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 796 Woodin Street,
Hamden, Connecticut.

On August 15, 2019, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) approved the schedule for the above-
referenced application.

Please be advised that Presiding Officer/Council Member Robert Silvestri resides in the Town of
Hamden.

In the interests of full disclosure, the Council wishes to inform all participants that Mr. Silvestri
hopes to fully participate in this proceeding notwithstanding his residence in the Town of Hamden.
The Council informs all parties and intervenors of Mr. Silvestri’s residence in the Town of Hamden
to determine whether any party or intervenor has any objection to Mt. Silvestri participating in the
Council’s consideration of the above-referenced pending matter.

Please inform the Council in writing on or before August 30, 2019 should there be any concerns
regarding Mr. Silvestri’s full participation in this mattet.
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